LINDENOW PRIMARY SCHOOL & WOODGLEN CAMPUS



140 Henry Street, Lindenow 3865 Telephone 5157 1340 Mobile 0419 133 136

lindenow.ps@education.vic.gov.au ~ www.lindenowps.vic.edu.au

10th September, 2021

NEWSLETTER NO. 27

Principal's Message Term 3, Week 9

It is with great excitement that we welcome back our Prep-2 students to on-site learning. Even though it would have been great to get all students back, we are happy we can at least assist our junior students with their learning prior to the holiday break.

NAPLAN RESULTS

All grade 3 and 5 students should have received their NAPLAN results via email this week. Please remember it is only a snapshot of your child's learning. It shouldn't alter yours or your child's opinion on their education. Feel free to discuss your child's results at next week's parent-teacher interviews.

PROGRESS REPORTS

Your child's progress report was emailed to you today in preparation for parent-teacher interviews. Please take the chance to read the one page report together. It is a rewarding experience discussing your child's learning progress with them.

PARENT-TEACHER INTERVIEWS

Due to restrictions, interviews will be completed via ZOOM or over the phone. Families were sent times and a link by their child's classroom teacher yesterday. Please let your child's teacher know if you would prefer a phone call instead of a ZOOM meeting or if you would prefer not to participate.

DARGO BUS

There has been a minor change to the Dargo bus run. Dysons have taken over the contract and will complete the daily Dargo/Flaggy Creek route. Introduce yourself to the driver Danny who is an experienced operator. A massive thank you to Richard, David and Coopers buses for their years of providing a service on that important run.

Reminders:

Non-essential visitors will not be allowed onsite.

- We ask parents not to be onsite, unless they have pre-booked an appointment via the office.
- If you enter our school grounds you will need to check in at the office and use the QR code system. Also, you must wear a face mask.
- It is recommended, not mandatory, students wear masks on school grounds and in the community.
- Authorised workers must present their permit if requesting their child/ren attend onsite learning.
- Our priority moving forward continues to be student attendance, student learning and student wellbeing.
- Please pay attention to any change of dates for upcoming camps, excursions and sporting events.

Grade 3 student Riley Broadway excitedly announced last week his mum gave birth to a healthy baby boy, Isiah. Congratulations and all the best to Riley and his family!

Enjoy the sunshine!

Mr Cairns

Please Note: there will be no lunch orders until term 4

SEPTEMBER

Friday 10th—Progress reports sent home

Friday 17th—Last day of term 2.30pm dismissal, with

buses running at this earlier time.

OCTOBER

Monday 4th—First day of term 4 (All students) Friday 8th—Book Week Parade and rotations

NEWSLETTER

Our school newsletter is emailed directly to families and available from the school web site.

If you would prefer a hard copy please contact the school office.

WOODGLEN PLAYGROUP

Just a quick reminder that playgroup at the Woodglen Campus is held on the first Thursday of each month from 9.30-11.30am. If you have time please bring a plate to share, but no stress as there is always plenty.

Remember....if you know of others in the local area who would be interested please let them know about our little playgroup.

Kind Regards, Katie 0427836274 New families welcome!

Jump Rope for Heart kicks off this term!

Jump Rope for Heart is a fantastic physical activity and fundraising program that has been run by the Heart Foundation for over 36 years. It's a great way for your child to keep fit and learn new skills, but it also helps raise funds for vital heart research and education programs.

Since Jump Rope for Heart started in 1983, schools like ours have raised more than \$104 million for the Heart Foundation's lifesaving work.

It's important you <u>register your child online</u>, so they can receive the full benefits of the program and participate in online fundraising, simply follow the link below to get started. <u>www.jumprope.org.au/parents</u>

Students will have the opportunity to be skipping at recess and lunch, during this time you can share their online fundraising page with family and friends to help raise money for this great cause. We will hold our school Jump Off Day on the last day of this term (17th of September) this will mark the end of the program and is a chance for everyone to come together to skip and show off their newly learned skills.

Thank you for supporting the Jump Rope for Heart program! Leah Livingstone

SWIMMING PROGRAM

Group 1 - Grades 1 & 2 Group 2 - Grade Prep Group 3 - Grades 3 & 4 Group 4 - Grades 5 & 6 12th July – 6th September 12.00-12.45 (in pool time) 12th July – 6th September 1.00-1.45 (in pool time) 4th October-29th November 12.00-12.45 (in pool time) 4th October-29th November 1.00-1.45 (in pool time)

LINDENOW PRIMARY SCHOOL & WOODGLEN CAMPUS 2022 ENROLMENT & TRANSITION PROGRAM TIMETABLE

Thursday 18th Thursday 25th November

Pre-school children will visit the school and become familiar with some of the staff, areas and equipment. Kinder staff bring children to the school for a 9.00am start and pick them up at 11.00am to return to the kindergarten.

Thursday 2nd December

Pre-school children will visit the school and become familiar with some of the staff, areas and equipment. Kinder staff bring children to the school for a 9.00am start and pick them up at 1.00pm to return to the kindergarten.

Please note: A copy of your child's birth certificate/passport and immunisation certificate/statement is required prior to your child commencing school.

Enrolment packs can be collected from the Lindenow Kindergarten or Lindenow PS and should be completed and returned to the school office as soon as possible. (preferably before the end of November)

Bus travel for eligible kinder children on transition mornings can be arranged, please contact the school office for more information.

Children who have not attended pre-school but are eligible to commence primary school in 2022 are most welcome to participate in this transition program. Please feel free to contact the school office with any questions you may have regarding enrolment of your child and feel free to extend this invitation to anyone who may be interested.

lindenow.ps@education.vic.gov.au Ph. 5157 1340



Community Notices....





JUNIOR BLASTERS

AGES 5-7 I GO MINS I G+ WEEKS

- Learn ball skills, including catching, throwing and tearnwork, through fun game-based activities.
- . Sign up now for your Starter Kit.
- Returning Junior Blasters score a Returner Rit with a ball, a backpack + one free add-on.





STARTER KIT

RETURNER K

MASTER BLASTERS

AGES 7-10 | 90 MINS | G+ WEEKS

- Everyone gets a chance to bat, bowl and fleid in short, modified games of cricket.
- . For kids with basic cricket skills.
- Sign up now for your Master Blasters Kit featuring a drink bottle and capi



JOIN YOUR NEAREST CLUB

Meerlieu Cricket Club Starting 5th October 2021
Tuesdays at 4pm Venue - West Bairnsdale Oval
Leah Simpson 0417554009 5-7 year olds



Q Play Cricket

OFFICIAL KIDS PROGRAM



